

Letter to Edgar L. Warren from Neil H. Jacoby, September 8, 1952

September 8, 1952 Dr. Edgar L. Warren, Chairman Committee for Responsible University Government BAE 100, Campus Dear Ed:

It is remarkable that the Supreme Court of California has not yet rendered a decision in the so-called "loyalty" oath case. Meanwhile, the careers of scholars are being destroyed and their families are in need. It seems to me that the Court is violating the spirit, if not the letter, of the law by delaying its decision far past the ninety-day limit provided by statute, especially since it took the case under advisement on its own motion in May of 1951. Perhaps some publicity is needed to precipitate a decision. Crug might consider this matter at its next meeting.

Sincerely Neil H. Jacoby NHJ:nf